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Madame President,

My delegation supports the statement made on behalf of the European Union. The statement refers, inter alia, to serious human rights situations in Libya or Yemen. The Czech Republic fully shares all the concerns expressed therein.

We have expressed our dismay at the escalating situation in Syria earlier during the current session. Yet, I wish to reiterate all our urgent calls towards the Assad’s regime and to express our full support to the Council’s strong action on the human rights violations in Syria.
In other parts of the Middle East and North Africa region, successful elections marked an important point in the transformation process of the region. In this process, the role of civil society proved to be crucial and the governments must establish a genuine partnership with its representatives. In this regard, we observe with great worries the continuous restrictions against different NGOs in Egypt. We are also concerned about the lack of fair trials and the lack of progress in releasing those detained for taking part in peaceful demonstrations in Bahrain. 

We are witnessing encouraging developments in Burma/Myanmar and we would like to see this trend irreversible. The unconditional release of all political prisoners, free and fair electoral processes and cessation of violence in all ethnic areas of the country will contribute to genuine, inclusive dialogue on national reconciliation. However, further important steps must follow. 
In China, reports of continued escalation of tensions in Tibetan areas and Xinjiang are alarming. We reiterate our call on the Chinese authorities to allow for unhindered access to all areas for international monitoring. As we witness tightening restrictions on the freedom of expression we are concerned that people like Liu Xiaobo, human rights lawyer Gao Zhisheng  and human rights activists Chen Wei and Chen Xi, to name a few,  are sentenced for doing nothing more than peacefully criticizing the authorities. 
In the Democratic Republic of the Congo, we urge the Government and other relevant actors to tackle with increased determination sexual violence that remains widespread in the country. Lack of transparency and irregularities in November 2011 elections brought concerns about stabilization of situation and future prospects of the country. 
We are deeply concerned by the widespread accounts of systematic human rights abuses in Eritrea, including evidence of brutal torture, arbitrary arrests and detention, often in inhumane conditions, forced labour and the elimination of free media and political dissent. 

The situation in Belarus unfortunately continues to deteriorate. We refuse labelling of political prisoners by the Government as common criminals. This practice is especially deplorable with regard to the human rights defender Ales Bialiatski and his conviction on grounds of alleged tax evasion. 
The Czech Republic remains concerned about the ongoing and systematic human rights violations in the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, including the unresolved question of abduction of foreign nationals. 

Finally, we renew our calls on Iran to put an end to the persecution of human rights defenders and lawyers, who are imprisoned merely for the legitimate execution of their profession.

